September 19, 1940 Mrs. Vernadine Uhrlaub 1029 Bast 17th Avenue Apartment 16 Denver, Colorado Dear Mrs. Uhrlauba I have just written a letter to Mrs. Frederick and I am sonding you a carbon copy of it. Dean Walters of Denver University is a particular friend of mine, as well as Willard M. Greim of the public schools. I also have many other acquaintances in Denver, and if you think of any way whereby I could help you in your predicament by either obtaining a better position for you or perhaps securing aid for Jimmy in the way of medical care that he might need, or a job, please write me and I will do everything that I can. I want you to know that I have no friendly feeling for Ernst and the way he has done. Certainly he is not shooting square. If you will write me I will be glad to help you. With best wishes, I am, Sincerely yours. Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Besketball Coach FCArlg